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Location: Capitol Wrestling Center, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Kevin Patrick, Byron Saxton

This show was turned upside down last week as it was all about
NXT, which is not something you see happen around here. I’m
curious to see what they have this week, but it would not
surprise me to see quite the downgrade this time around. Then
again, the surprises have been coming a lot faster around here
and it might be the case again. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Veer vs. Drew Gulak

Shanky and Jinder Mahal are here with Veer. Gulak gets powered
into the corner to start and seems a bit worried here. An
armbar doesn’t get very far on Veer, who shrugs off a kick to
the leg and punches him down. The sidewalk slam does it again
but Veer misses a running boot in the corner. The nerve hold
doesn’t last long so Veer goes with a neck crank instead. Back
up and Gulak starts kicking at the leg, setting up a leglock
to keep Veer down. That’s broken up as well so Veer slams him
down,  setting  up  a  jumping  elbow  for  two.  Three  straight
corner splashes set up a baseball style clothesline to finish
Gulak at 5:02.

Rating: C-. The match was a David vs. Goliath style but you
are only going to get so far under these circumstances. Veer
isn’t ready to carry a match on his own and Gulak isn’t going
to win anything big. That makes Gulak’s control feel a bit
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like filler, though at least the match stayed short enough.

Quick look back at Roman Reigns destroying Rey Mysterio inside
the Cell.

From Smackdown.

Here are Roman Reigns and Paul Heyman for the State Of The
Universal Title Address. We see a video on Reigns beating Rey
Mysterio in the Cell, plus Reigns beating up Dominik for a
bonus. Heyman talks about all of the people that Reigns has
beaten up, including the Fiend, Cesaro, Kevin Owens, Braun
Strowman, Edge, Daniel Bryan and Rey Mysterio. Reigns has
cleaned  out  the  division,  so  now  he  needs  to  make  an
announcement.

Before he can speak, cue the returning Edge to jump Reigns and
the  fight  is  on,  with  Edge  knocking  Reigns  outside.  A
clothesline off the apron lets Edge send Reigns face first
into the announcers’ table over and over. Back in and Reigns
hits a Superman Punch to cut Edge off. Reigns goes for a chair
but walks into a spear.

Edge loads up the Conchairto but here is Jimmy Uso to cut him
off. That earns Jimmy a spear through the barricade as Reigns
and Heyman escape. Edge: “WHERE YOU AT ROMAN???” On the stage
dude. Just turn to the right. Posing ends the show. This works
well as Edge didn’t get his big singles match, so he’ll do
fine for the Money in the Bank challenger. Like Heyman said,
who else is there?

Video on Bobby Lashley vs. Kofi Kingston, including Lashley
wrecking Xavier Woods inside the Cell.

From Raw.

Here is Kofi Kingston for a chat. Last week, his best friend
Xavier Woods was locked in the Cell with Bobby Lashley and put
in everything he had, like he always does. Woods showed he can



hang at that level and he should get the respect he deserves.
Kofi was forced to watch Woods in the Hurt Lock from outside
the Cell and now it is time for some revenge.

Cue MVP, with Lashley’s women, to laugh off the idea that
Kingston is going to be able to beat Lashley. Kingston thinks
Lashley  is  going  soft  though,  and  that  is  coming  from  a
unicorn wearing, pancake tossing hip swiveler. MVP had to save
Lashley from losing the title a few weeks back and Kingston
knows he can win. Every week, a layer is stripped away from
Lashley and by the time we get to Money in the Bank, Lashley
might look like MVP.

Kingston talks about never taking time off as WWE Champion,
including taking the title to his hometown in Ghana to show
that anything is possible. MVP has Lashley on vacation and
taking days off and someone is going to take the title from
him. That is going to be Kingston at Money in the Bank. MVP
thinks Kingston did all that stuff to feed his own ego and is
sounding as confident as Woods did last week.

Kingston says Woods is going to be back next week and thinks
MVP has been milking his knee injury for the better part of
six months. MVP says he isn’t cleared for combat or else he
would take Kingston down. That’s enough for Kingston to go to
the floor and, after ducking a cane shot, hit Trouble In
Paradise. That’s a bit aggressive over someone not medically
cleared.

Lucha House Party vs. Mace/T-Bar

Gran Metalik starts against T-Bar, including being sent to the
apron so he can kick T-Bar in the head. The high crossbody is
pulled out of the air so Metalik settles for the running
hurricanrana instead. The reverse Sling Blade allows Lince
Dorado to come in for a headscissors but T-Bar takes him into
the corner for the tag to Mace. That’s fine with Dorado, who
knocks him away and hits a top rope clothesline. The House



Party clears the ring and poses as we take a break.

Back with Mace ramming Dorado’s head into the mat So T-Bar can
slaps on the front facelock. Dorado gets rammed face first
into the mat, allowing Mace to drop a middle rope elbow. A
quick shot to the face staggers Mace though and a middle rope
crossbody puts him down. It’s off to Metalik to pick up the
pace and Mace is taken down again. A moonsault misses though
and Mace grabs a Boss Man Slam for two, with Metalik making
the save. Everything breaks down with T-Bar and being sent
outside, leaving Mace to catch Metalik with a sitout chokebomb
for the pin at 8:56.

Rating: C. Much like the opener, this was about a normal sized
team against a pair of monsters. This time around though, you
had some more talented small guys who could make Mace and T-
Bar look a bit better. T-Bar shouldn’t need that as much, but
the monsters just aren’t that good. I’m not sure why, but they
should be a layup and instead are barely scraping by here.

We recap Riddle winning the battle royal to earn a shot at a
Money in the Bank spot for Randy Orton.

From Raw.

Money In The Bank Qualifying Match: Drew McIntyre vs. Riddle
vs. AJ Styles

Omos is here with Styles and if Riddle wins, Randy Orton gets
the spot. McIntyre starts fast with the overhead belly to
belly suplexes, followed by the crazy high backdrop to Styles.
It’s too early for the Claymore so they go outside, where
McIntyre loads up a powerbomb onto the announcers’ table.
Riddle dives out of the air to break that up but Styles posts
both of them to take over. Styles and Riddle fight to suplex
the other through the announcers’ table until Riddle settles
for one on the floor.

Back up and an enziguri drops McIntyre, allowing Riddle and



Styles to slam him through the announcers’ table. We take a
break and come back with Styles working on Riddle’s leg but
wisely going outside to stomp on the still down McIntyre. Back
in and a half crab has Riddle in trouble, with Styles being
smart enough to keep it on when Riddle makes the rope. A
brainbuster gives AJ two but Riddle is back up with a hanging
DDT. The RKO is loaded up but AJ is back with something close
to a Burning Hammer for two.

McIntyre is back in though and gets rid of AJ, setting up the
reverse Alabama Slam to Riddle. The Claymore misses though and
Riddle dumps McIntyre out to the floor. Riddle is back up with
a penalty kick to each of them and the springboard Floating
Bro hits both of them for a big crash. Some kicks to the chest
have Styles and McIntyre down again but Styles sends a kick
into the steps.

Riddle thinks his (bare) foot is broken so it’s time for some
medics to take him out. We come back from another break with
Riddle  gone  and  McIntyre  possibly  tweaking  his  knee.  A
neckbreaker takes Styles down but he slips out of a superplex
attempt. The fireman’s carry neckbreaker gets two, as does a
Michinoku Driver to Styles.

A quick Calf Crusher has McIntyre in trouble but here is
Riddle with a taped up ankle for the Bromission to break
things up. AJ goes for the ankle for the save but McIntyre is
back up. An enziguri, with the bad foot, drops McIntyre to the
floor and Riddle jumping knees AJ out of the air. The RKO hits
Styles but Omos pulls him out at two. The Claymore gives
McIntyre the pin on Riddle at 26:41.

Rating: B-. This was really long and the ending was a bit
disappointing, but at least they had some solid action to fill
in a large chunk of the show. Riddle fighting for his best
friend is a good story and I could go for more of that in the
future, though I don’t think Orton is going to be overly happy
with his partner taking the fall. Good main event overall, but



they could have chopped it down a bit.

Overall Rating: C. You had some decent original wrestling but
this was all about the big main event. This week’s show was
certainly a return to form as there was nothing to suggest
that the match had such a different episode last week. Money
in the Bank needs to come and go already, if nothing else so
we can have fans back. They need to add in what they can, but
WWE needs to give them something to cheer about and I don’t
think this was it.

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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